
SCED starts visit programme in Beijing
(with photos)

     The Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau,
started his visit programme in Beijing this afternoon (July 18), meeting with
the Vice Minister of Commerce, Mr Wang Bingnan, to exchange views on trade-
related matters in both places.

     At the meeting, Mr Yau introduced the progress of Hong Kong's
participation in the Belt and Road Initiative, and said that Hong Kong will
actively participate in the China International Import Expo to be held in
Shanghai in November this year. The latest implementation of the Mainland and
Hong Kong Closer Economic Partnership Arrangement (CEPA) was also discussed.
The Commissioner for Belt and Road, Mr Denis Yip, also attended the meeting.
Mr Yau then met with representatives of a state-owned enterprise in the
afternoon.

     Mr Yau will attend the second Belt and Road Joint Conference to be held
by the Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR), the
National Development and Reform Commission, the Hong Kong and Macao Affairs
Office of the State Council and other relevant Mainland authorities in
Beijing tomorrow (July 19).

     The Conference will discuss work priorities and suggestions related to
promoting Hong Kong's participation in and contribution to the Belt and Road
Initiative, which include the setting up of a Belt and Road-related dispute
avoidance and resolution mechanism and fostering collaboration on policy
exchanges and capacity building between the HKSAR Government and relevant
Mainland authorities.

     The Secretary for Justice, Ms Teresa Cheng, SC, and representatives from
the Department of Justice, the Financial Services and the Treasury Bureau,
the Constitutional and Mainland Affairs Bureau, the Development Bureau, the
Belt and Road Office, Invest Hong Kong, the Hong Kong Monetary Authority, the
Insurance Authority and the Hong Kong Trade Development Council will also
attend the Joint Conference.
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